COUNCIL OF WOODWORK CLUBS INC
Inc. Vic. Reg. N°A0036694C
MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2015-16
ON SUNDAY 12TH FEBRUARY  2017 AT 11.00 AM
AT
Woodcraft Manningham
ATTENDANCE
	Name
	Club

	Bill Paul
	WoodCraft Manningham

	Bryan Ehlert
	Ballarat 

	John Winkett
	Eltham &District Woodworkers

	Charles Watt
	Marquetry Society of Victoria

	Stuart Watson
	WoodCraft Manningham

	John Wheeler
	WoodCraft Manningham

	Barry McDermott
	Knox & District Woodworkers

	Alison Dews
	CWC

	Jock MacGowan
	Werribeee Woodturners

	Harold Hosking
	Werribeee Woodturners

	Ray
	Werribeee Woodturners

	Rob Allan
	Victorian Woodworkers

	Judy Wheeler
	WoodCraft Manningham


Apologies
	Graeme Ethell
	 Shire Woodworking Club

	Max Grigg 
	CWC

	Chris Burch
	Marquetry Society of Victoria


	
	Snowy River Woodturners


MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the previous meeting held at Ballarat Woodworkers Guild on Sunday 14th  February 2016 were read.
Moved  Stuart Watson , seconded Barry McDermott . Passed
BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
It was noted that Jon Guymer did not take up his position on the committee.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT
Rob Allan read his report (Attached)
Moved  John Wheeler, seconded Stuart Watson. Passed
TREASURER’S REPORT
(Attached)
In the absence of Max Grigg, Rob Allan presented theTreasurer’s Report assisted by Alison Dews.  Alison pointed out that the only unusual expenditure was for legal advice regarding tax.  We had to inform tax that we are not solely an insurance agent but that we provide other services.
The report was moved by Jock MacGowan and seconded by
 Barry Mac Dermott . Passed
ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS
Rob stood down, John Winkett asked for nominations. As all office bearers and the committee members present were all prepared to continue in their role, Barry MacDermott  moved that the following committee be elected. Seconded 
 The following committee was elected unopposed.
	President
	Rob Allan

	Vice President
	Bryan Ehlert

	Secretary
	Judy Wheeler

	Assistant Secretary
	Jock MacGowan

	Treasurer
	Max Grigg

	Committee
	

	
	Stuart Watson

	
	John Wheeler

	
	Barry McDermott


Ian Berry was not present
Rob then resumed the chair.
Meeting closed at 12.20pm
CWC President's Report 2016
A big thanks goes to the Manningham Club for hosting our 2016 CWC AGM.

In the past 12 months we have managed to keep the Insurance Premiums at the same reasonable rate as the past two years. Max Grigg our Treasurer and Dean Pollard our Insurance Broker have excelled as in previous years to achieve this favourable result.

At previous AGMs member clubs have suggested that the CWC have a website. Jock McGowan has headed up a website subcommittee to manage this process. There is a lot work in the planning of such a project and the work and time commitment of this subcommittee is to be commended.

Judy Wheeler our long serving secretary continues to keep us focussed with her encouragement and work behind the scenes.

Alison Dews our administration officer has always been on the end of the phone and via emails communicating with clubs.

It is often very frustrating to hear from clubs asking for information about identical issues that have previously been addressed in correspondence to all clubs. Correspondence to clubs from the CWC is sent to the CWC contact in each club. Obviously there is a breakdown in the communication chain in many clubs. 

It is the responsibility of the CWC contact to forward all CWC correspondence to their club’s committee and/or club members. When a club raises and issue that is of potential interest to all clubs, advice is sent to all clubs via their CWC contact.

Our new website which is being developed will hopefully address the communication failures so that past and new documents can be accessed by all members of all clubs without solely relying on the CWC contact in each club.

The CWC is committed to linking and assisting woodwork clubs Australia wide. Membership of the CWC is not individual woodworkers but woodwork clubs. Any sponsorship by the CWC therefore has to benefit clubs and not individual woodworkers.

We have for many years encouraged clubs to make submissions for grants from the CWC for interclub activities. We haven’t exactly been flooded with submissions in the past, so when we were approached by the Australian Woodturning Exhibition organisers, we were in a position to sponsor their 2017 event because it involved multiple clubs.

The sponsorship involves at total amount of $2000 that will be split for two categories in their exhibition. The cash prizes will be given to the clubs of the winners and not to the individuals who created the winning pieces. We are confident that this will encourage clubs and club members to engage in this wonderful nation wide interclub activity.

It is with sadness to report that some woodwork clubs have folded in the past 12 months. The reasons are varied but we should all make this a wake up call. Is your club destined for the scrap heap?  Why? What can you do as a club to prevent the likelihood of this happening? Can you solve this problem within your club?

The CWC represents a broad spectrum of clubs. There are quite a few clubs who are increasing their membership,and their workshop space and are having debates/discussions how to invest their substantial liquid assets! Obviously there is a stark contrast between successful clubs and clubs on the brink of closing.

The common link seems to be forward planning and forecasting – either sound forward planning or next to no forward planning or perhaps realising too late that you are the only remaining member of your club. The needs of members and potential have changed since our clubs first formed. Technology has changed. The affordability of woodwork machines has changed, to the advantage of woodworkers, since clubs first formed.

What attracted members to woodwork clubs in the past might not attract the same number of members today. If clubs are to survive, we must remain current and viable. This does not necessarily involve a total change of direction tomorrow, but understanding the needs of current and new members and their ongoing needs in the future will go a long way to ensuring your club’s future.
Identifying issues causing the problem is relatively simple
Perhaps I have identified issues causing the problem which is relatively simple, it is often the solutions which are the difficult part.

Here we have an organisation (CWC) who can link struggling clubs with successful clubs. Many successful clubs are more than happy to offer suggestions to struggling clubs. In some cases a struggling club will fold anyway but if we can save just one more club from folding we will have achieved a good result.

The CWC would like to hear from all clubs who are prepared to be helped or offer assistance to other clubs. Perhaps your club could do with a “check up” – maybe an outsider might see issues that club members cannot.

I recall an elderly woodworker many years ago relating to me his story of foolishness, he was telling me his story for my benefit and he should be congratulated for sharing the story rather than keeping it a secret and therefore saving himself embarrassment.

The woodworker was a carver in his eighties. When he was in his twenties, he said he foolishly took the advice from an “expert” carver. The advice was that curved chisels were virtually impossible to sharpen so just use straight chisels. For sixties years this carver only ever used only straight chisels and therefore severely limited his creations. 

Two years prior to him telling me his story, he learnt how relatively simple it was to sharpen curved chisels. He regretted that he had unnecessarily limited his carving for sixty years but he was over the moon that his carvings over the past two years had improved beyond all his expectations.

Perhaps this could be related to woodwork clubs. Are you risking the future and viability of your club based on suggestions from the past? Perhaps the club’s directions from the past were sound in the past but are they still relevant today? Perhaps they are perhaps they aren’t. Perhaps they were based on well intentioned but flawed advice and have never been reviewed which could lead to limiting opportunities or the demise of your club.

It doesn’t take much effort or cost much to ask the question or ask someone else for assistance. The stakes are very high. The CWC is there to assist in any way we can.

Thanks goes to the CWC committee for their commitment and hard work over the past 12 months.

· Rob Allan

President, Council of Woodwork Clubs

COUNCIL OF WOODWORK CLUBS INC. AGM 2016

TREASURER'S REPORT

12/FEB/2017
1. ACCOUNT BALANCE 

SANDHURST ACCOUNT $174,404.74 (AT 30/JUN/2016)

                                                    $177,541.10 (AT 12/FEB/2017)

2.ACCOUNT BALANCE 

CHEQUE ACCOUNT $54.380.89 (AT 30/JUN/2016)

                                             $54,380.89 (AT 12/FEB/2017)

3. CURRENT NUMBER OF MEMBER CLUBS IS 152

4. PROFIT AND LOSS AND BALANCE SHEET ARE ATTACHED

MAX GRIGG

TREASURER

0419 364 236
